
 
 

The outage in May was due to a key feedstock being off specification (high in 
Sulfur) for an extended period of time. This was in line with a planned Unit 
Turnaround and a subsequent unplanned upset. As a result, supplies were 
affected. 
  
Going forward, we anticipate that product supplies will be tight through 3Q06. 
While this could result in 1 – 2 day delays, our production schedule and 
feedstock availability is geared to cover demand.  
  
Providing additional lead-time will be a good idea though in view of the tightness 
of product transportation equipment combined with the tight product supply 
situation. We don’t want to over promise and under deliver but our efforts and 
plans revolve around supplying in a manner to avoid a repeat of the May ’06 
experience 
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